
律政司司長 , SBS, SC, JP 

林定國資深大律師

林司長：

謹呈上刑事檢控科 2023 年的工作回顧。

本科在 2023 年邁進新里程，除處理繁重的工作外，更成立了科技罪行分

科，以打擊近年日趨猖獗和精密的科技罪行。隨着疫情過去，我們亦積極推

進國際外展事務。

本科人員一如既往，履行社會責任，公平公正、不偏不倚地尋求和伸張

公義，時刻展現捍衞法治的堅定決心，令我引以為傲。我們會繼續秉持《基

本法》第六十三條奉為圭臬的獨立檢控權，以正直之心、專業精神和滿腔熱

忱秉行公義。

回顧 2023 年，承蒙司長和一眾同事在年內一直鼎力支持，本科工作成果

豐碩，謹此衷心致謝。我有機會與各位共事，同心協力維護公義和法治，實

在榮幸之至。

 刑事檢控專員

楊美琪 

 2024 年 6 月 17 日



The Honourable Mr Paul T K Lam, SBS, SC, JP

Secretary for Justice

17 June 2024

Dear Secretary for Justice, 

I am pleased to submit to you the Yearly Review of the Prosecutions Division for 2023.

2023 was a milestone year for the Division.  Aside from handling heavy caseload, 
the Division established the Technology Crime Sub-division to tackle the increasing 
prevalence and sophistication of technology crimes in recent years.  We also played an 
active role in international outreach following the end of the pandemic.

I am proud to say that officers of the Division have continued to discharge their 
duty to the community to seek and deliver justice in a fair, impartial, and even-handed 
manner, demonstrating at all times an unwavering commitment to the rule of law.  We 
will continue to safeguard prosecutorial independence as enshrined in Article 63 of the 
Basic Law, while upholding justice with integrity, professionalism, and passion.

Looking back at the remarkable achievements of the Division in 2023, it remains 
for me to express my heartfelt and sincere gratitude to you and my colleagues for the 
continued support I have received throughout the year.  I am most fortunate to be able to 
work with all of you in furthering our collective endeavor to uphold justice and the rule of 
law.

 Yours sincerely, 

  (Maggie Yang)
 Director of Public Prosecutions
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